
October 4, 1989 

 A special meeting was held Wednesday October 4, 1989 at the township municipal 

building on Hoffman Home Road at 7:30 p.m.  All member were present.   

 Lake Heritage entrance - The president of the Lake Heritage Property Owners 

Association and Tim Collenbach were present to discuss the entrance.  The supervisors 

were told to proceed with the condemnation process of the portion of the Lake Heritage 

entrance road from route 97 for approximately 1200 feet and the association would not 

oppose this action.  Mr. Callenbach also stated that it was being done for a safety factor and 

that he could not see any reason why the people in the Lake would oppose this action.  The 

supervisors would also like to see a third lane on route 97.  Supervisors to contact township 

solicitor and have him se up a meeting with Marty Miller, LHPO attorney (James), and the 

supervisors as soon as possible to get this process started.   

 Nancy Taylor - was present with a petition to have the land of Mr. Davies, adjacent 

to Lake Heritage, included in the interchange zoning plan of route 116.  She also stated that 

she has concerns of the safety of the Lake Heritage entrance and route 97.  Supervisors to 

take her concerns under advisement.   

 Subdivision plans of Robert and Darlene Dayhoff - 3 lots, lot 1 (62 acres), lot 2 (5.5 

acres and lot 3 (1.34 acres).  Snyder made a motion, 2n by Danner to approve the sub-

division as submitted and told Mr. Dayhoff that it would be at least 20 days until DER 

would act on their sewage modules.  Motion carried.   

 Truck bids - Received 3 bids for the 1967 International dump truck.   

 Jake Stoltzfus  $3,512.00 

 Boyd’s Used Cars  $2,900.00 

 Donald Arentz  $2,700.00 

 A motion by Danner, 2
nd

 by Snyder to sell the truck to Mr. Stoltzfus, carried.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


